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            June 08, 2016







Honourable Eric Hoskins

Minister of Health and Long-Term Care
10th Floor, Hepburn Block
80 Grosvenor Street
Toronto, ON. M7A 2C4


Dear Minister Hoskins

The Ontario Association of Public Health Nursing Leaders (OPHNL) congratulates the

Minister on the introduction of The Patients First Act to the legislature.  This new
legislation is fundamental in moving forward with transformation of Ontario’s health
system.

There is much work to be done to streamline and coordinate a system that does
indeed have patients, families and communities at the centre.  As healthcare dollars

continue to rise, it is even more critical to take an upstream and health promotion
approach.  Active involvement of public health in health system planning is essential in

order to ensure that the perspectives of population health, health equity and social 
determinants of health are included in the planning process.

As you are aware, nurses are the largest professional group employed by public health
units, and as such have much knowledge and expertise to share that is unique to

public health nursing. Over the years public health nursing leaders have been key
advocates for population health, and working tirelessly to address the social
determinants of health.  We have forged strong partnerships both within the health
system and across other sectors as we strive to ensure the best possible health for all
Ontarians.

It is our understanding that the Minister’s Expert Panel on public health and

integration will soon be established.  We believe that public health nursing leadership
can make an important contribution to the work of the Expert Panel and would

respectfully request consideration of the inclusion of at least one member of our

Association.
I look forward to your response, and can be reached at Toronto Public Health, (416)
338-2296 or mcava@toronto.ca. 

Yours sincerely,
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Maureen Cava

President, The Ontario Association of Public Health Nursing Leaders
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